MINUTES OF THE RAYNHAM PARK & RECREATION COMMISSION

Regular Monthly Meeting, Nov. 5, 2019, 6:00 p.m.

South School, 305 South Street East, Raynham, MA

In Attendance: Chairman Josh Daisy, Commissioner Jim Brow, Commissioner Chris Shaw, Director Tim McRae, and Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary SJ Blanchard. 
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:06 p.m.  Chris made a motion to approve the minutes of the Oct. 1, 2019 Commission meeting.  Josh seconded the motion and the two voted in favor of the motion.  Jim abstained from voting as he was absent from the Oct. 1st meeting.  
In attendance were several Pine Tree Lane residents, present for the continued discussion regarding the possible siting of a dog park to the rear of the South School.  Tim apprised those in attendance that over the past month, he has followed up on the residents’ prior suggestion that land might be available along Route 138.  He said that his research has indicated that there is a large parcel of town-owned land there, but it is all conservation land, a designation which largely protects it from development; and that he will continue to check out any other site possibilities.
Sharon Johnson of 30 Pine Tree Lane stated that the proposed proximity to her neighborhood would leave them with no buffer zone for 6–7 months of the year when the trees are bare.   
Randy Quast of 120 Pine Tree Lane inquired as to what is in the town bylaws and what the appeals process would be.  He also asked if it isn’t time to start looking into getting a half acre of conservation land, adding that it’s hard to believe that 18,000 square feet cannot be carved out somewhere.  
Valerie Alfonso of 93 Pine Tree Lane asked, “What’s to say neighbors at another parcel also won’t stand opposed?”  Tim responded that the same initial process of a public presentation would be followed.
Jim pointed out that a dog park is completely different from the public trails available at a state park such as Massasoit, calling a dog park “a gathering spot – a different concept than walking paths.”
Sharon Johnson asked about putting a dog park at Borden Colony and Tim explained that all available recreation land at Borden Colony is at full build-out and the agricultural land there cannot be touched.

Randy Quast followed up with a question specific to the parcel to the left of the Gymkhana building and it was explained that that area is used throughout the year for many purposes by a variety of groups.

Melinda Castle of 333 South Street East asked about the Borden Colony land near the community garden and Chris replied that it is agricultural land and is leased long-term by Olson’s Greenhouses.

Valerie Alfonso asked about the plot on South Street West near the old cemetery behind Shaw’s Supermarket.  Chris answered that that would be privately-owned land and that “we’re trying to identify land that the town already owns, we’re not looking to buy land.”

Chris continued, “This is still a project that we’re chasing, but it’s at a standstill as other priorities have arisen.  But it is not a dead issue.  We understand NIMBY, and because of your presence and concerns, we stopped what we were doing.”
Further, he added, “We’re not aggressively trying to complete this project; it is a slow, methodical process and when we do it correctly, we won’t have concerned citizens affected by it.  The biggest issue is the neighborhood.  We stopped the project after we recognized your concerns; we don’t see it at this site.  Until we find the land, the project isn’t going forward.  Because of your concerns, the project here has come to a standstill and we’re looking at other areas.  We know you don’t want it here.”

There were no further questions or comments from the group of abutters and they departed the meeting room.

In other Old Business, Tim informed the Commissioners that he again met with Edgewood Pool Club board members and they are opting to keep things the way they are for now and to run it autonomously for another year.
Commissioners voted unanimously to recommend approval of the one-day liquor license requested by the Lions Club for a fundraiser that they will hold on November 16, 2019 from 7:00 to 11:30 p.m.  Jim made the motion to recommend approval and Chris seconded the motion.

Jim asked about the condition of the state forest located off Locust Street.  Tim responded that the town is responsible for cleaning it up and that any improvements would need to be approved by the state.
Tim reported on the following:

· The Eastern Equine Encephalitis (EEE) ban has been lifted.  

· Fall youth sports seasons have ended and all Borden Colony water sources were shut down and winterized today in light of predictions for cold temperatures later this week.
· Recently he spoke with B-R facilities director Bob Pacheco who requested that the summer playground program be moved from RMS to the LaLiberte School in 2020.  The school department may also ask that we conclude the playground program a week earlier than usual next year, but at this point that is undecided.

· The annual meeting for the Monti Playground 501c status is scheduled to take place on Wednesday, Nov. 20th at 6 p.m. at the Great American Pub.
· The trip into Boston to see “The Lion King” went well.  Limited tickets are still available for “Irving Berlin’s White Christmas” and for the Holiday Boston Pops concert at Symphony Hall.   
· Masonry work has been completed at the soccer stand.  The granite memorial bench has been installed at Johnson’s Pond.  The new sign at the McKenney Field is up, as well as a new 25 ft. flagpole at the Merrill complex.  Work at Field 4 should be completed by the end of the week.
· Approximately 125 youngsters attended the Department’s Oct. 25th Halloween party.  Next year the event may be changed up, possibly with a Trunk or Treat event held instead.
· The annual tree lighting is slated for Saturday, Dec. 7th.

· The recent passing of former RYS coach Scott Dolan was acknowledged, with recognition given for his many hours of volunteer work with the league.

· Tim wished all a Happy Thanksgiving.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:44 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

SJ Blanchard
Administrative Assistant/Recording Secretary
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